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July 15, 2019 

GBOS Work Session Budget Meeting #1
Minutes Final
5:30 p.m. Girdwood Community Room

The Girdwood Board of Supervisors, its committees, and subcommittees are subject to the Alaska Open Meetings Act as found in Alaska Statute 44.62.310 and Anchorage Municipal Code1.25 - Public Meetings.
Call to Order 5:35 p.m.  Jerry Fox, Co-Chair
Roll Call:  Attending are Jerry Fox, Mike Edgington, Eryn Boone, Christina Hendrickson
Disclosures:  Christina Hendrickson, husband volunteers with GFR

Agenda Revisions and Approval
July 15, 2019 GBOS Work Session:  Budget Meeting #1 Agenda Approved
CH/ME 4-0


Announcements:  
· Public is encouraged to ask questions and provide comment.  Please raise your hand, and wait to be acknowledged. Please take side conversations to the Foyer. 
· MOA/GBOS Quarterly meeting is MON July 29 at 4PM in Anchorage City Hall, 8th F Conference Room
· GBOS Budget meetings are scheduled as follows: 
Budget Work Session 2 

MON July 29 at 2:30PM in Anchorage City Hall, 8th F Conference Room
Budget Work Session 3

MON August 12 at 5:30PM in the Girdwood Community Room
Approval of Budget 

MON August 19, 2019 GBOS Regular meeting

Non profit Grant presentations
WED September 18 7PM in The Girdwood Community Room

Vote on specific GBOS grant allocations Oct 2019 Regular meeting

JF unable to attend meeting #3, he can call in.

EB unable to attend budget meeting #2 and MOA/GBOS meeting

Agenda
1.
Budget Overview from 2019:
2019 mill rate was 5.33, expect for 2020 to be a bit higher.
Girdwood has 5th lowest taxes citywide, and lowest with full services.
After budget approval last year, GBOS approved $102,000 increase, which was $75,000 allocation to parks and rec capital fund for the crosswalk light and other smaller contributions.      


GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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2.
Fire Department Budget
Proposed budget shows increase.  This is the amount Michelle would like to see allocated for GFR from GBOS. 
Health insurance and workman’s comp cost are unknown for 2020.
EMS is underfunded by the MOA by about $200,000. Agreement on out of area requests from Kenai Peninsula Borough (KPB) is currently in review by MOA and KPB legal departments. There are ongoing issues that may require use of untapped professional services funds for legal fees.  Consulting a labor attorney is required by insurance carrier before any employee action, however GFR has not found an attorney.

GBOS discusses the trend in past years to increase GFR budget and budget shortfall of $110,700 in the current budget.  Group appreciates the transparency and effort of Chief Weston to provide great service and information. Jerry Fox recommends that budget shortfall is settled by the GFR capital fund. Group observes that the proposed increase brings fire service close to mill rate for AFD service.  Proposed budget is estimated at 2.18 mills, Anchorage Areaswide fire service is 2.32 mills. 


Group discusses that the final proposed Fire Dept budget should be approved by the GFR Board of Directors.  Next GFR BOD meeting is in September.  Eryn Boone to recommend to GFR board members that they attend GBOS budget meetings. 
3.
Roads Budget
Roads budget includes salaries and cost of living increase for those 2 positions.  Increase for Girdwood Manager is approved by the Mayor; Kyle requests performance review from GBOS. Slight increase in office supplies.
$25,000 contribution requested for the Roads Capital fund.
In Fall of 2020, the road contract will go out to bid again.

4.  
Parks and Recreation Budget
Slight decrease in budget for 2020.

$150,000 contribution requested for Parks Capital Fund, which is being used for crosswalk light.

Other projects are $50,000 for the Trails Master Plan and estimated $500,000 to reconfigure Moose Meadows area, including soccer field, parking, storage.


5.
Cemetery Budget
No budget for Cemetery. Project is on hold and would be areawide service if completed.

6.
Police Budget

Contract increase to $675,000 for next contract cycle.
Rental of the ACS building decrease as cost of renovation will be paid off.
Parking service remains undetermined – this may increase contract price if Whittier and Girdwood can agree on reasonable cost for this service.

Girdwood Capital Fund balances:

Undesignated Fund is at $335,124, according to recent audit.  Increase comes from surplus budgeted funds in 2018, interest accrued.
List of capital accounts and their balances will be presented at the next budget meeting.
Fire Dept construction contingency funds were allocated to capital funds to keep them more flexible.  Expense of Undesignated funds requires Anchorage Assembly action.

Public Comment:
None.
Adjourn 6:55PM
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